City Clerk’s Office
September 10, 2018
5:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the governing body was held on September 10, 2018 at 5:00 p.m.
Councilmembers present were Steve Schell, Michele Boy, Vance Keller, Dustin Doze, Joe Thomeczek and
Mayor, Blake Upson. Employees present were Brian Bloyd, City Administrator, Linda Dinkel, City Clerk,
Daliz Oquendo, City Treasurer, David Stimatze, Fire Chief and Rob Gale, City Attorney.

Mayor Upson opened the meeting by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.
There were no public comments.

Councilman Keller made motion to adopt the agenda. Motion was seconded by Councilman Schell and
passed unanimously.

Councilwoman Boy made motion to approve the minutes of August 13, 2018. Councilman Schell
seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Keller made motion to approve Appropriation Ord. #950 in the amount of $162,089.13.
Motion was seconded by Councilman Doze. Motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Schell made motion to deny a truck parking permit in the 100 block of North Hamilton
Street. Councilman Keller seconded the motion.

Linda Dinkel presented the governance letter and the 2017 audit report to the governing body. There
were no questions.

Councilman Doze made motion to approve the 2017 audit as presented by Kennedy McKee and
Company. Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Boy. Motion passed unanimously.

Christmas parade committee was discussed and will be on the October agenda.

Mayor Upson broached the subject of a new ordinance that would require golf carts, atv’s and work site
utility vehicles to display a registration plate obtained from the Sheriff’s office. Rob Gale will research
this issue.

Reports:

Sand Park: Labor Day weekend crowd was not a large as normal but still had nice participation.

A car that ended up in Sam’s Pond was retrieved with help from Department of Wildlife and Parks,
Divers from Liberal and Hamilton County’s loader and operator. The 10™ anniversary celebration for the
Sand Park will be October 20, 2018.

City Administrator: We are waiting for material for the storm water drainage project. Bloyd, Rider, and
Phillips will be attending training on September 12, 2018 in Garden City. City Trash Truck needs to have
some major repairs. KDHE approved Fullmer Cattle expansion permit.
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City Clerk: The new printer for the office has been delivered and is working well.

Round Table: Code violations in different areas within in the city limits were brought to the attention of
the staff. Rob Gale said trading the city’s acre in 7-24-40 for an easement around Armstrong Park is
possible and he will report back next meeting.

There being no other business before the meeting, the same was adjourned.

ATTEST:

Linda Dinkel, City Clerk Blake Upson, Mayor
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